Chapter 18 Minutes from the August "2022" Meeting

The August meeting was called to order by Vice-President Tim Meyer at 7:35 PM at the CAP hangar at Timmerman Field in Milwaukee

Announcements: Guests were asked to introduce themselves and 1 person did so.

Building Reports: Jeff Wisneski reported on the progress of his Zenith 750. He has the wings, empennage and flaperons completed. He also has the aft fuselage built and is starting work on the forward fuselage. John Nate reports working several long days on the left wing for his Defiant. After finding a few building errors, he spent more time in correcting the issues. He then later noticed that the epoxy resin which he recently purchased was mislabeled and not compatible with the correct epoxy that he used previously. He was then advised by a Defiant authority that he needs to scrap the wing and start over. This was 6 months of labor and many dollars lost. Clint Hansen reports work on his RV-10. He is painting primer on some areas and is also painting all firewall forward components.

Flying Reports: Jeff Wisneski has moved his completed Waiex to Capitol Dr. airport. After waiting for a few months for amended operating limitations. he was able to conduct his first flight on 8-18-22. He now has two flights on the plane.

Young Eagles: Cindy Robinson reported that Stephanie Schulko received a plaque at AirVenture for Young Eagle coordinator of the year. Of the 102 Chapters that were nominated Stephanie came out on top. There is a Young Eagle event scheduled for Waukesha on October 1st. Pilots and ground support are needed.

Ray Aviation Scholarship: It was reported that our candidate, AJ Rice has completed his first solo flight.

As there was no program for the evening, people talked about what they did at AirVenture. Ken Ceranski showed an FM radio that kids made from kits while working with them at KidVenture. John Nate took part in classes on oxy-acetylene welding. He intends to make the motor mounts for his Defiant. Information is needed for First Flight plaques and the Memorial plaques. Information should be turned in by the end of September so that it can be included at the October dinner meeting.

Treasurers report was approved a published. The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as published.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm. Respectfully submitted, Jim Hatzenbeller (Secretary)